
CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL COLLEGE UNDERSTANDING SCRIPTURE &  

SOCIAL JUSTICE:  SC501 Understanding the Old Testament. Six week evening 

Course in Hamilton. Starts Tues, 20 July 6pm-9pm 

TH504 Catholic Social Teaching. Blended learning (tutorials and online)  

Starts 30 July.  Contact c.piper@ctc.ac.nz  mailto:  c.piper@ctc.ac.nz   

Ph  021 704 411 or 07 856 6989 ext 839 

 

STUDYING THEOLOGY AT THE UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO:  
The Theology Programme at the University of Otago offers many opportunities 

for the study of the Bible, the Biblical Languages, Church History, Ministry,  

Christian Thought, Chaplaincy and Pastoral Theology, both on-campus and to 

many students across Aotearoa New Zealand through our successful distance 

study programme. We are committed to serving Christian communities 

throughout the country. 

Semester 2 starts on 12 July and new enrolments are due by 25 June. For details 

of papers go to: https://www.otago.ac.nz/theology/study/papers/

index.html#second-semester.   

To enrol go to https://www.otago.ac.nz/study/enrolment/ 

 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION:  Just got engaged? Visit https://www.cdh.org.nz/

marriage for  information, available marriage preparation course dates and to 

register your interest. 
 

HEALTH & SAFETY TIPS:   
Keep access ways clear for emergency vehicles; 

Be aware of pedestrians and surroundings as you enter and leave the grounds; 

Please notify the parish office of any risks/hazards identified in the Church; 

Keep parking spaces closest to the Church available for elderly/infirmed. 

As a security precaution please do not leave your handbag unattended in 

Mass; 

Take care & consideration for others when entering & exiting the church; 

particularly in wet weather conditions.  Ensure all children are supervised at all 

times, especially around the votive candles and in the kitchen area. 

 

BANKS ARE PHASING OUT CHEQUES:  This is a reminder that from 1 June 2021 

cheques will no longer be able to be used.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ, 6 June 2021 
 

 
THIS WEEKEND WE CELEBRATE THE FEAST OF CORPUS CHRISTI  
(Body & Blood of Christ): 

IN A WAY WE HAVE ALREADY CELEBRATED this feast.  We did so on Holy Thursday 

in Holy Week.  On that occasion, the emphasis was on the institution, the gift of 

the Eucharist to us as one of Jesus’ last acts before his suffering and death.  It 

was, moreover, to be an enduring memorial of that great liberating act by 

which God’s love would be forever kept before our minds. 
 

One reason why we may have this second feast of the Eucharist is that it takes 

place during the more joyful period of the Easter season when we can  

celebrate it with greater freedom from the constraints of Lent and Holy Week. 

Let us truly as a community celebrate this significant feast that bins us all  

together.  Fr Stuart 

 

DIOCESAN PASTORAL PLAN:  Copies of the Diocesan Strategic Plan will be  

distributed after Masses this weekend.  Full details are available via a link on our 

website in the Latest News section.  Please avail yourself of the ability to read 

and engage in the plan for our future.    

 

DIOCESAN UPDATES FROM COMMISSION ON SOCIAL JUSTICE: 
The newly formed Commission, for the Catholic Diocese of Hamilton is releasing 

a monthly newsletter for all recipients to build an awareness of the duties of eve-

ry Christian under the principles of Catholic Social Teachings. Here’s the link to 

the latest issue. To know more or to participate in the works of the commission, 

please email dave.colquhoun@xtra.co.nz or c.piper@ctc.ac.nz or rob-

ertg@ch.org.nz 
 

NZ CATHOLIC—VOCATIONS ISSUE  (May 2021):  NZ Catholic has published a  

special Vocations issue, which has been available at Auckland diocesan  

parishes.  If you live outside Auckland or missed your parish copy, you can read 

the PDF version. As Bishop of Auckland Pat Dunn says: "There are some wonder-

ful, heart-warming stories in this issue from those who have followed God's call to 

serve in many different ways!"  Click here: www.catholic.org.nz/assets/Uploads/

NZ-Catholic-Special-Vocations-Issue.pdf 

Papamoa Coast 

NEW WEBSITE:  www.allsaintsbythesea.nz 
Parish Priest:  Fr Stuart Young;  EM pp@allsaintsbythesea.nz  
17 Gloucester Rd, Mt Maunganui 3116.   Ph 07 575 4807  (Parish office Ex 2) 
EM:  admin@allsaintsbythesea.nz  Office hours:  9am to 12 noon Tues to Fri  
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PASSIONIST FAMILY GROUP NEWS:  St Patricks Family Group meeting Sun, 13 

June at Pacific Coast Village  Restaurant at 12.30pm.  Any queries ring Merrilyn 

575v 4148. 

 

BLANKET DRIVE:   This has finished now. It was a great  success. Three carloads 

of blankets taken to the support centre. Thank you for your generosity. 

 

NZ CATHOLIC BISHOPS WELCOME POPE’S ANNOUNCEMENT of tougher 

Canon Law on abuse:  As you will know,  Pope Francis last night announced 

an upgraded version of Book VI of the Church’s Code of Canon Law,  covering 

penalties for abuse.  I attach a statement responding to that from the NZ  

Catholic bishops. 

The statement is also online here: https://www.catholic.org.nz/news/media-

releases/bishops-welcome-canon-law-changes/ 

 

St JOSEPH “WITH A FATHER’S HEART’, TAUPO:  Come for a Parish Retreat with 

Fr John O’Connor (Food for Faith), on Sat, 26 June 9:30am-3 pm,  including Sun,  

27 June 10:30 am-12 pm at St Patrick’s Catholic Church, Taupo. Sign up at 

www.tongarirocatholic.nz or at the parish foyer. Feel free to send an email to: 

pastoral@tongarirocatholic.nz for more details. 

 

HEALTH CARE CO-ORDINATOR (Part-time) 
We are seeking expressions of interest for a caring empathic person to work with 

Clergy of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Hamilton, assisting them with health 

and welfare issues. 

Ideally a person with experience or knowledge of care for older men or empa-

thy with this ministry is sought. A knowledge of the healthcare system would also 

be an advantage. 

·        Create connections with necessary healthcare providers 

·        Help navigate healthcare and social service systems 

·        Manage care and care transitions as required 

·        Reduce social isolation as required 

·        Determine eligibility and provide assistance with health insurance plans, if 

applicable. 

Travel within the Diocese will be required at times, with the majority being within 

the Waikato.  Hours are by negotiation but expected to initially be around 24 

hours a month. 

Please forward resumes to: Chairman, Hamilton Clergy Trust Fund, c/- 17 

Gloucester Rd., Mount Maunganui 3116. Or email: officectf@cdh.nz 

 

THE LIVING WELL:  The Parish has a prayer group each Tuesday morning at 

9.45am after the 9am Mass.  Everyone is welcome to come along.    We will finish 

with a cup of tea.     

 

BAPTISM:  We welcome Tristan Witton-Harvey who is  

receiving the Sacrament of Baptism this weekend. 

 

ARE YOU BEING ADMITTED TO HOSPITAL?  If you are  

admitted to Tauranga  Hospital and would to be visited by a 

hospital chaplain and or receive Holy Communion, please let 

the  parish office know so this can be arranged.  Please also  

ensure you enter on the Hospital Admittance form that you 

are a Roman Catholic. 

 

STM WEEKDAY MASS MINISTRIES ROSTER FOR READERS OF 

THE WORD:  (Tues, 8 June is Week 2). 

The 1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of the month are the  

beginning of Week 1;   

The 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month are the  

beginning of Week 2.   
 

READINGS FOR 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time,  

13 June:  

1. Ezekiel 17:22-24   2. 2 Corinthians 5:6-10 
GOSPEL:  Mark 4:35-41 

 
MASS INTENTIONS:    
If you wish to have a Mass offered, please complete the card 

in the STM Church foyer or alternatively email the office to  

arrange.  Mass offering envelopes are available in the  foyer 

also.   

N.B. that Fr is only able to offer ONE Mass intention per Mass.  

It is advisable that you arrange the Mass  intention as early as 

possible.  Mass intentions that are requested for anniversaries 

of deceased on a specific date will be given preference.   

SUNDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Mt Maunganui 
9.30am & 5pm  

 
Te Puke 

Saturday Vigil  
4pm 

at Anglican Church, 
Jocelyn St. 

 

Suzanne Aubert 
School  

Saturday Vigil 
5.15pm 

 
 

WEEKDAY  
MASS TIMES 

at Mt Maunganui 
(subject to change) 

 
Monday 

No Services 
 

Tuesday 
9am   

 
Wednesday 

9am  
& Benediction 

 
Thursday 

9am    
 

Friday 
9am  

 
ROSARY 

After 9am Mass 
at Mt Maunganui 

Tues to Sat 
 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wed to Friday (Mt)  
8.30am to 8.45am. 

 
Maketu                

Maori Mass  
2nd Sunday 

11.30am 
3rd Sunday  Liturgy  

service 11.30am  
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK:  

 

Mon   

Tues   Pat & Barbara Cleaver RIP 

Wed     Lionel Orm & family RIP 

Thurs     Bernadette Sutherland RIP 

Fri    

Sun      All Saints by the Sea Parish  
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